SANDY COMMUNITY LIAISON FORUM

Minutes of a Meeting of the Sandy Community Liaison Forum held on Tuesday 19th April 2005 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 pm.

PRESENT

District Cllr P N Aldis (Mid Bedfordshire District Council - Chairman)




Cllr C Osborne (Sandy Town Council)

Cllr M Pettitt (Sandy Town Council)

County Cllr P Blaine  (Bedfordshire County Council)

District Cllr A Gammell (Mid Bedfordshire District Council) 

Mr D Wood (Bedfordshire County Council)

Mr Gary Alderson (Mid Bedfordshire County Council)

Also in attendance was Ms Emma Felton from Mid Beds District Council 


1. APOLOGIES: There were none.

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS FROM MEMBERS

a) Prejudicial
There were none.


b) Personal

Cllr C Osborne 
Item 8d Application for Grant by Sandy  
Member is
    


Summer Festival Committee


unpaid auditor
   









for the Festival 











accounts

3. MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE FORUM HELD ON MONDAY 2ND FEBRUARY 2004

The Minutes of the Meeting of the Forum held on Monday 7th February 2005 and which had been previously circulated, were received, approved and signed as a correct record.






4. MATTERS ARISING

(a) List of Community Groups in Sandy

The Chairman reported that he had been given a list of groups by the Town Council staff and was in the process of adding to it. 
The situation was noted.

(b) Primary Healthcare Trust. Possible Smoke Free Family Campaign in Sandy

Cllr Blaine reported that although he had telephoned the Headteacher at Robert Peel School this matter had not progressed. 

RESOLVED: That Cllr Blaine be requested to contact Linda Willis at the Primary Healthcare Trust in order to establish that she still wants to proceed with this matter before writing to the Headteacher of Robert Peel School to organise a meeting.  

(c) Sandy Healthcheck - Implementation

The Chairman reported that progress on the appointment of a Town Centre Manager was slow.  Although Mid Beds District Council had pledged £10,000 in financial support for 2004/2005 it was not yet known if this could be carried over to 2005/2006.  This was being investigated.  The situation was noted.


(d) Proposed Quality of Life Day

Mr Alderson reported that there was no longer multi-agency support for this idea and so the Quality of Life Day as first envisaged would not take place.  He indicated that the Forum itself could plan a scaled down activity such as a clean up day but that it would be charged for waste removal, for example a compaction lorry with operators would cost £380 for the day. The bulky waste collection vehicle could also be used, this charges residents £38.00 per collection.

There was disappointment among Members at the decision not to go ahead with the multi-agency approach.  There was a need for community development in the area targeted in order that long term benefits could result.  It was felt that as the area was one of the most deprived in the district that Mid Beds District Council should take the lead in co-ordinating the activities of various partners to improve the area.  Mr Alderson said that the priority for M.B.D.C. at present was the activities of the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership in tackling prolific offenders and anti-social behaviour.

4. MATTERS ARISING (CONTD)

It was felt that an ongoing initiative in this area could perhaps form a focus for the Community Liaison Forum’s activities and be a good use for its resources.
Cllr Blaine undertook to mention the activity to the multi-agency group at Sandy Upper School. 

RESOLVED: That Cllrs, Aldis, Blaine, Osborne and Pettitt be requested to visit the area  to identify any possible action that could be taken.  They were also asked to contact residents they thought might be willing to help in an improvement initiative. 
 
5. RESULTS OF “TABOO” DAY SURVEY OF YOUNG PEOPLE – CONDUCTED AT SANDY UPPER SCHOOL

The survey conducted at Sandy Upper School showed that the two issues most important to the students were the issues of cheap travel and a youth bar.
The Deputy Clerk reported that progress was being made on the provision of a youth bar in Sandy.  A report was given on Taxi Tokens under agenda item 6, however, these are not available for travel to leisure activities.

RESOLVED: That the Chairman be requested to consult with Sandy Action for Youth to identify whether or not the Forum could provide assistance with any specific projects of benefit to young people in Sandy


6. YOUNG PERSONS TAXI TOKEN SCHEME

The Chairman welcomed Ms Emma Felton from Mid Beds District Council and thanked her for being present. Ms Felton explained the scheme.  It is available to young people between the ages of 11 and 17 who either live or are educated in Mid Beds. The tokens can be used on buses, trains and to pay for taxis in the area.  The scheme is open to youth organisations provided they offer youth engagement activities – the organisations themselves distribute and monitor the use of tokens within their own project. To date 26 different projects are members of the scheme and 1783 young people have benefited.  The Town Council itself could become a Member of the scheme if it had a project to promote.
The Chairman thanked Ms Felton for attending and for her interesting report.

Ms Felton and Mr Wood left the meeting.

7. FORUM ACCOUNTS

The accounts of the Forum for the year 2004/2005 were received. Cllr Osborne requested that in future notional amounts be included under income and expenditure to illustrate the contribution made by Sandy Town Council in servicing the meetings.  Mr Alderson said that the contribution from Mid Beds for the forthcoming year would remain unchanged at £1.00 per household. The position with regard to income from Beds CC was not available.

8. APPLICATIONS FOR GRANTS
(a) Victim Support, Bedfordshire 

A donation had been requested towards the work of this organisation. Although conscious that this was a worthwhile organisation to support the Committee decided that it could not differentiate in this instance between donations and grants.

RESOLVED: (i) That no donation would be made to Victim Support at this point in time.

(ii) That they be requested to complete the Forum’s Grant Application forms for submission to the next meeting of Forum, at which this matter will be re-considered.

b) Sandy Library 

A donation had been requested in connection with children's summer holiday educational activities at the library. The reservations expressed in the item above were relevant to this request, however, because of the proximity of the school holidays Members were minded to make a donation on this occasion.

RESOLVED: (i) That a donation of £150 be made to Sandy Library for its summer programme.

(ii) That in future the Library be requested to complete the Forum’s Grant Application Forms when a contribution is requested.

c) Kingfisher Players

The Group had requested a grant in connection with the repair and replacement of backdrops. 

RESOLVED: That a grant of £140 be made to the Kingfisher Players.

9. APPLICATIONS FOR GRANTS (CONTD)

d) Sandy Summer Festival (2005)

The Festival Committee had requested a grant towards the cost of insurance and first aid provision for the event.

RESOLVED: That a grant of £1000 be made to the Sandy Summer Festival Committee towards the cost of insurance and first aid provision.

DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS

Monday 18th July 2005 at 7.30 pm
Monday 3rd October 2005 at 7.30 pm
Monday 13th February 2006 at 7.30 pm





